
Wallscourt Farm Academy
Dear families,
I wanted to send out a newsletter to mark the end of our first term for this 
academic year – and it’s been a busy one!  We welcomed a new cohort in 
Oak Learning Zone and we have seen a lot of growth and development 
across the academy.  In this newsletter, I will share some of the highlights as 
well as some updates and reminders. Charlotte Black (Principal)

Summer Reading Challenge
Well done to all those who took part in the summer reading 
challenge.  We have been celebrating these during our Friday 
celebration gatherings.  Some of our learners also got onto the South 
Glos Library social media page!  See below…



Staff Updates

We would like to say a MASSIVE thank you to our 
brilliant Play Leader and Teaching Partner 
Melanie Bevis.  Over the end of last year and at 
the start of this year, she has not only been 
leading our breakfast club, but she has been a 
teaching partner in Oak Learning Zone.  She has 
been doing this while we recruit for the full time

We are pleased to say that this role has now been 
filled and we are delighted to welcome back 
Alasdair Morton who will work alongside Ellie Todd 
in the Oak team.  

Welcome to the Team

As we as 
welcoming back old 
staff, we are also 
pleased to 
welcome new staff.  
Towards the end of 
last term, we 
welcomed Khadijah 
Hussaini as a new 
Teaching Partner in 
year 5 and Kelly 
Blandford as a 
lunchtime Play 
Worker.

We are also pleased to welcome Clare Karslake back 
from maternity leave at the start of term 2.

role and has helped the team welcome and settle our new Oak 
cohort.  Thank you Mel – you have done a brilliant job!

We are sad to share the news 
that our fantastic year 2 teacher 
Amber Driver will be moving on 
at the end of term 2.

Sad to see you go!

Amber has been a teacher at WFA for over 6 
years and she has contributed so much to 
the school during this time.  She has taught 
in Oak, Beech and Willow and is currently 
joint phase leader in key stage 1.  Amber 
leaves a legacy of excellent teaching 
practice and in particular the work she has 
led around healthy eating and family 
support.  Amber leaves us to work with 
younger children and we wish her all the 
best – keep in touch!

Welcome Back!



Maternity News

We would like to share with you the 
delightful news that our Vice Principal 
Hannah McDonnell is soon to be heading 
off on maternity leave in the new year.  
We are thriller for her and her family of 3 
(soon to be a family of 5!).

We are also saying a fond farewell to class teacher 
Hannah Parsons.  Hannah is currently on maternity 
leave and prior to that she was a class teacher in year 1.  

We are also losing one of our lunchtime leaders – 
Sudeepta Patra.  Sudeepta has been working in our out 
of hours teams for over 2 years.  We wish you all the 
best for the future!

Sad to see you go!

With to above staffing updates, we are pleased to say that 
year 1 teacher Eloise Ravenhill will be staying with us for the 
rest of this year.  She is a great addition to the team and we 
are thrilled to have her at WFA.

Over this past term we have been putting into action an 
assessment process to determine what her maternity cover will 
look like and I happy to share that Helen Rea (current assistant 
principal) will be stepping up as Vice Principal in Hannah’s absence.

Over the course of term 2, we will be carrying out further internal 
recruitment to fulfil a range of leadership roles across the academy 
that will take effect from term 3.  We will keep you posted on these 
developments as they happen.

Hannah joined us as a trainee teacher and completed her first few 
years as a teacher with us.  She is a skilled teacher, and we wish her 
all the best for her next adventure!



Oak Learning Zone

Our new Oak learners have enjoyed 
learning their new routines and 
getting to know each other.

They have started well and are 
making their way through their 
phase 2 learning with Oscar and 
Olive!

This term we have welcomed our 
new Oak learners, and it has been a 
joy to get to know you better!



Beech Learning Zone

We have really enjoyed watching 
our new Beech learners getting 
to know their new learning zone!

They have been continuing 
to learn their phonics and 
have been using their 
knowledge to help them in 
their reading and writing.



Willow Learning Zone

This term, Willow Learning Zone 
have really enjoyed going deeper 
into their learning enquiries.

They have been 
mathematicians and 
delving deeper into 
the place value of 
ones and tens!



Acer Learning Zone

Our Acer learners have settled 
in well and have been busy 
exploring a range of different 
learning!

Being a 
writer!

Being a 
writer!

Being a scientist

They enjoyed 
exploring the learning 
zone to find out more 
about magnetic force.

Being a 
geographer



Maple Learning Zone

The Maple team have been busy 
settling into the year well.  Their 
learning dispositions have been 
excellent, and it is great to see their 
focus on learning.

The Circus Skills day 
was a real highlight!!!



Hazel Learning Zone

All things speaking and listening 
have been the focus for year 5.  
They have spent really valuable time 
thinking about oracy and we saw 
this in their learning 
zone gathering!

They have also 
produced some 

excellent writing!

They have also 
produced some 

excellent writing!



Elm Learning Zone

More great learning 
dispositions in Elm!  We 
are looking forward to our 
term 2 adventure next.



Black History Month

This term, we took part 
in Black History Month.  
Over the term we 
invited all year groups 
and families to vote for 
the people they 
wanted to celebrate 
and learn more about.

Thank you for taking part in the vote.  We added these to our 
learning zone votes  and over the weeks, we explored Princess 
Campbell, Alex Scott, Ade Adepitan, Nura Aabe during our whole 
school gatherings and the others were explored in home zones.



In other news…

The introduction of 
Milkshake Monday 
seems to be a hit.  
Learners talk about 
how it feels positive 
to be in school 
everyday and not 
missing learning.

Our Future Leader 
Representatives met to review 
the current celebration 
gathering music and to vote 
for a new and inspiring song 
each term.  The group choose 
songs where the lyrics 
demonstrated themes of 
celebration, inspiration, 
resilience, motivation and 
commitment.

We have been using our new library 
spaces!  We are in the process of 
compiling a book list to stack the 
shelves with!  We are putting 
money aside for this as well as 
fundraising from events such as the 
fireworks night.



In other news…

A MASSIVE thanks go to the FWFA for 
supporting us with all events and school 
activities!  Our committed group of 
volunteers work hard behind the scenes to 
support our fundraising and to bring the 
community together.  The Diwali firework 
event was a huge success and a real 
celebration of the community coming 
together to celebrate an important festival 
for many members of our community.



Another MASSIVE thanks goes to TIM for 
arranging the light show in the backdrop – it 

was beautiful!

Thank you to everyone who came and supported 
the evening.  We do apologise if some of the bangs 
were too loud – it was not part of the plan.



Weekly sports sessions – please ensure your child comes to school in their PE kit​

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Year 5 - Hazel
Reception – Oak

Year 4 – Maple

Year 3 – Acer

Year 1 – Beech
Year 6 - Elm Year 2 – Willow

Ready for term 2…

Each term, the schedule for sports will change.  This is to ensure that 
all year groups get the opportunity to take part in a full range of 
sports and use different spaces.  Please see the below sports 
schedule for term 2.

Reminder
Please note that we are a no smoking site, this also 
includes vaping.  Thank you for respecting the air 
space on the school site by not smoking/vaping 
while on the school site.  We would also ask that 
you refrain from smoking in the spaces just outside 
the school gates as this is where all families 
congregate to enter and exit the school.  Thank you 
for your support with this.

Driving and Parking - Reminder
Please help us all to feel and to 
be safe.  Many parents talk to us 
about their concerns for road 
safety outside of the school.  
We too have concerns when we 
see speeding and unsafe driving 
and parking.  Our community

police officers come regularly at the start and end of the school day 
to check for road safety and spot check for illegal parking.  We ask 
that you please, support our school in obeying by the road laws and 
drive and park in a safe way.  If you are approached by our amazing 
PCSOs, please be respectful – they are trying to keep us all safe.



Please make sure we have the most up to date contact details including mobile number 
and emails for our school comms text and email service
Follow us on twitter @wallscourt and the learning zones @YRWFA, @Y1WFA, @WfaYear2, @Y3WFA, 
@Y4WFA, @WFAYear5, @WFAYear6  @WFAtheArtists These are official school twitter accounts

Reminder – Parental Code of Conduct

As you will know, we are a school that places huge value on the rights and 
responsibilities of our learners.  This is an aspect of the school we are very 
proud of and one that all members of the team work hard to uphold.  It is our 
aim that we work together in partnership in respectful, positive and proactive 
ways.

The below extract comes from our ‘Code of Conduct for Families and Visitors’ 
and has been adopted and agreed by the school's Academy Council. It 
provides a reminder to all families and visitors to our school about the 
conduct expected of them. It sets out both what they should aim to do and 
conduct which will not be tolerated. This is so we can continue to flourish, 
progress and achieve in an atmosphere of mutual understanding. 

We thank you for taking the time to read it and for your ongoing support and 
partnership in building and maintaining a positive environment.



Please only book a holiday during school holidays. We do not authorise holidays taken 
during term time. Unauthorised absence may result in a fixed penalty fine.

Trim Trail and Monkey Bars
Please do not let your child use any of the outdoor 
equipment at the beginning or end of the school day. This 
equipment is for use during learning time only.

Due to serious allergies, we are a nut and 
seed free school – please do not send 
these items into school as part of a packed 
lunch.

Important Reminders:

Sunglasses and Sun cream
In warm weather, we encourage children to wear sun cream as they are outside for at least 30 minutes at 
lunchtime. If you would like your child to apply their own sun cream, please provide a named bottle of 
cream. An adult will supervise the application, but we are not allowed to put it on your child for them. We 
request that your child does not wear sunglasses unless arranged with the school due to hay fever or 
allergies.

Term dates
These can be found on the school website.  Please ensure you check these before 
booking any holidays.

Birthdays
We will always make your child feel special on their birthday. We request that you do not send sweets or 
chocolates into school or give them out at the end of the day.

Remember, the 
PE kit does not 
include football 

shirts or other T-
shirts with logos 

and emblems etc.

Term 2 Sports – On this day, send your child to school in their sports kit

Oak Beech Willow Acer Maple Hazel Elm

Tuesday Wednesday Friday Wednesday Tuesday Monday Thursday
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